
Dear Leadership Challenge Participants, 
 
I am excited to see you next week and to guide you though exercises and 
experiences to help you discover who you are as a leader. 
 
There are a few details I wanted to call your attention to before camp begins.  
 
On the first day of camp, Monday, July 7, we will be meeting with a guest instructor 
who will lead us through the low ropes course in the OES woods. Please dress for 
the weather in clothes you would be comfortable climbing and bending in. 
Also, consider bringing a water bottle with you to camp. 
 
On Tuesday, July 8 we will be traveling to Portland City Hall to meet with 
Commissioner Dan Saltzman and with representatives of the Multnomah Youth 
Commission. Please plan to dress respectfully and professionally. There is no 
need for a suit and tie, but please think of how best to represent yourself to these 
city officials. If desired, you may change out of these clothes when we return to 
campus for the afternoon. 
 
On Friday, July 11 we will be traveling to the Portland Police Bureau’s Sunshine 
Division to participate in a morning of service learning. Please plan to dress 
comfortably and be ready to work in a warehouse-type environment. Consider 
your footwear choice; no flip-flops please.  
 
I look forward to many additional experiences in our week together. See you 
Monday! 
 
Sincerely, 
Kristen Haferbecker 
Leadership Challenge Instructor 
 
 
 
 
 


